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HON JOHN CAREY MLA
MINISTER FOR PLANNING AND LANDS

PART 11B APPLICATION FOR SIGNIFICANT DEVELOPMENT — OMSB PTY LTD
— REQUEST FOR AUTHORISATION

On 10 January 2025, Taylor Burrell Barnett, on behalf of OMSB Pty Ltd, requested my
authorisation, under Part 11B of the Planning and Development Act 2005 (PD Act), to
lodge a development application for the continued processing of decommissioned
offshore assets at Lot 561 Beadon Creek Road, Onslow, for determination by the
Western Australian Planning Commission.

| agree with your recommendation that the proposal raises issues of such State
importance as to warrant determination, under Part 11B of the PD Act, given the
economic importance to the State of decommissioning Chevron’s former gas facilities
on Thevenard Island.

Therefore, in accordance with section 171M(3) of the PD Act, | give authorisation for
the development application to be made and determined under Part 11B of the PD Act.

Yours sincerely

ROGER COOK MLA
PREMIER

cc. Western Australian Planning Commission
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